The 70th anniversary meeting of the Central New York Region of the Sports Car Club of
America was called to order at 7:09 PM, Wednesday, December 14th, 2022, at the American
Legion in Liverpool, NY by Regional Executive Mike Donofrio. Eleven people were in
attendance.

Regional Executive’s report

RE Mike Donofrio reported he wanted each chairman to come up with one improvement they
would like to see implemented for the next meeting.

Assistant Regional Executive’s report

Assistant RE Mark Mangicaro had nothing to report

Secretary’s report

Secretary Benjamin Smolen had nothing to report

Treasurer's Report

Treasurer Jay Cartini Reported that we still have not received any money for tire rack street
survival in 2021 but we were reimbursed for street survival in 2022. He also expressed interest
in finding out who recently connected with lost relatives and uses spotify to stream music.

Solo Report

Former Solo Chair Mark Mangicaro reported that we had not yet acquired our new wireless
timing software but he had decided on the best system to get and that it will cost the club 2,700$

Rallycross Report

Rallycross Chair Frank Beyer reported that we had 2 recent successful events despite timing
not working properly an that our timing computer is running on windows vista

Flagging report

The northeast division has a new area director and that the green grand prix will be on the 11th
of april

Activities Report
Banquet at Bellidani on February 5th noon to 5 and we discussed prizes for Pax Champions.

Old Business



Nothing to report
New Business
Nothing to report

At 8:31 PM a motion was made to adjourn the meeting. The motion was passed unanimously.



